Minutes of the normal meeting of Templeton Community Council
Held on 17th November 2022
Present: Cllrs Kathrin Williams (Chair), Barbara Priest, Elwyn Morse, Liz Burns, Peter Morgan, Jason Jennings, Mark Simpkins, Jane Ashbridge. 
Cllr Williams welcomed everyone to the meeting.
1) To accept apologies for absence.  There were no apologies received. 

2) To disclose personal and prejudicial interests in the items listed below.  There were no interests declared.

3) Questions from members of the public regarding items on the agenda. There were no questions received. 

4) To sign the minutes of the previous meeting. The minutes of the meeting on 20th October had been previously circulated. They were agreed as correct, and were duly signed by the Chairman.

5) To report on matters arising from previous minutes and decide further action as required:

Boar’s Head Junction. There were no updates since the previous meeting – it was reported that any consideration and resulting actions would likely be delayed into 2023. 

Knights Court issues.  No issues had been reported in the last couple of months. 

Winter Warmth project. The first event would be Friday 18th November, when TCA would be providing soup and rolls as well as teas and coffees. It was agreed to approach Round Table for a potential joint event in December if it could be fitted into their schedule – if it goes ahead small seasonal gifts and refreshments could be provided. The ladies’ and men’s monthly social gatherings would be approached as regards events in the new year. St John’s Church would also be approached. If a suitable time could be found the School could host one of their coffee mornings in the Hall as part of the project. Relevant expenditure by groups would be re-imbursed on presentation of receipts and records kept by the Clerk.

Fireworks and bonfire. Feedback on the event had been good, and having the event back after covid was very much appreciated. The bucket collection of £566.89 would go to FoTS; the BBQ proceeds it was agreed to split between TCC and TCA. The Council thanked all those who had participated and contributed to making the event so successful. 

Storage on the Green. The preferred supplier (Murphys) was agreed – sourcing suitable containers from elsewhere had not been successful.  The location for it was agreed, and also that contractors would be approached to give quotations for the necessary groundworks once a specification had been drafted and provided to the Clerk.  Once the storage container was in place then a review of what was stored in the Hall and in the container would be carried out, and what space was available. 

Battery storage for Hall. This was discussed – the Clerk stated some quotes were being sought. It was agreed after discussion to seek grant funding to offset some of the costs. 

Speedwatch project. Volunteers had again been invited to come forward for this via social media and word of mouth. However, the response had been poor, with insufficient numbers to even start a group coming forward. 

6) New items of business:

Alcohol licence use. St John’s Church had applied to use TCC’s licence for an event. This was agreed provided they confirmed which Councillor would be present throughout the event.

Hall car park wall damage. The wall had been damaged by a vehicle leaving the Hall after an event. The Clerk would contact the organiser and seek to have the situation resolved as quickly as possible.
	
7) Items of correspondence
· Notice of firing – Templeton Airfield. This was noted.
· One Voice Wales free training. This was noted.
· Welsh Govt consultation on council tax rates for second homes and empty properties. This was noted.

8) County Councillor’s report. Cllr Morse stated that he had again raised the state of the Templeton to Cold Blow road with officers, providing audio-visual evidence of the impact upon vehicles. 

9) Financial statement and bank reconciliation – Council main and reserve accounts. 
Bank statement for main account £34,883.53 as at 9th November 2022
Reserves account £2,818.29 as at 9th November 2022. 
       Income banked, payments made and income received information was provided. There was
       acknowledgement of the national pay agreement for 2022-23 year. It was agreed that
      salary levels for the Clerk and Caretaker would be considered in the next meeting as part
      of the budget setting process.

Income received: 	PAVS Warm Places grant - £2457.00. 
Current/anticipated invoices:    
			Caretaker – salary for November
			HMRC – tax for November
			Clerk – salary and expenses for November
			Catering Appliance Superstore – additional dishwasher baskets - £83.92 				One Voice Wales – Councillor training - £XXX (invoice yet to be received)
			Maenclochog Country Store – fencing for Village Green - £71.40 
			Royal British Legion – wreaths - £70.00.
10) Planning. 
      22/0602/PA Proposed Kitchen Extension to the existing dwelling. Rose Villa, Templeton.
      SA67 8RZ Application received 25-10-22. There were no objections to this application.

     22/0619/PA Existing external walls to existing annexe building re-clad and existing
     windows replaced. Brownslade, Templeton. SA67 8RZ. Application received 26-10-22. 
    There were no objections to this application.

11) Councillors’ reports and matters for next meeting. 

It was stated that the bonfire area would be cleared when the weather permitted.

Concern was raised about the junction of the Carne Road towards Reynalton, where accidents and near misses had been reported and observed. This would be raised with PCC. 

Concern was also raised about the lack of street lighting in the West Lane area – this would be raised with PCC and more requested.
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It was agreed to decorate the Hall for Christmas, and provide trees – a local resident would be contacted about the offer of a tree. 

It was stated that a tree in Cold Blow was totally enveloping a street light – this would be reported to PCC for rectification. 

12) Next meeting. 
The next meeting was agreed to take place on Thursday 15th December 2022, starting at 7.30pm. 

Cllr Williams then thanked everyone for attending the meeting. 

There being no further business, the meeting closed at 9.40pm.
